HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting held at Hathersage Memorial Hall

on 8th May 2012. 
Present – Cllrs C Cartledge, HJ Rodgers, B Hanley, Peter Mander, R Ollé,  A Schofield, J Shuttleworth and J Wedgwood.

In attendance – CF Cave (Treasurer), AP Jones (Clerk), B Gordon  (OPC Rep), Jean Monks (District Cllr) Judith Twigg (County Cllr) and a member of the public. 

20.   Election of Chairman and Vice Chairman – Chris Cartledge was re-elected as Chairman and Heather Rodgers was re-elected as Vice Chairman. 
21. Both signed Declarations of Acceptance of Office. 
22. Apologies for absence had been received from Cllrs Jackson (on holiday) and Wain (work commitment) and  PC Ian Richardson.
23 . There were no variations in order of business. 
24. There were no Declarations of Interest. 
25. A member of the public attended and made representations against the Village Centre plans as having a direct detrimental impact on his property. This was noted.
26. Derbyshire County Cllr Judith Twigg gave a report on various matters, including the DCCs funding and other commitments over the next year. She gave an outline of the way in which cuts to street lighting will be carried out to achieve savings on energy costs without increasing risks to security and safety. She also advised regarding highway repair works at Long Causeway
27. District Cllr Jean Monks reported on matters including the Derbyshire Dales 2012 Diamond Jubilee and Olympic Grant Scheme; the planned changes in the Waste Collection service including how these will be communicated to residents; Derbyshire Dales Local Plan for development up to 2028 looking at provision of amenities and housing needs; Consultation on proposed changes to the governance of the PDNPA;  the Armed Forces Community Covenant designed to help members of the Armed forces and to strengthen relationships between the community and the Armed Forces; some minor changes to the decision making structure of the Council.
28. PC Ian Richardson sent a report on incidents and crimes in the village over the last month, which arrived after the meeting. There have been 2 crimes – a theft of push bikes and damage to a car park pay machine. Several parking problems have been reported, and a range of other issues, a total of 25 calls for service.
29. Councillors confirmed that the Register of Members Interests is up to date for the start of the new year.
30. It was resolved that the general arrangements for delegation to committees would remain as in the previous year.
31. Members were appointed to serve on committees and other village groups. A schedule of these is attached. The majority of these arrangements are unchanged, excepting that Cllr Hanley is to join the Burial Ground Committee.. 

As indicated in previous minutes and correspondence with Outseats Parish Council, a new  ‘Village Amenities’ Committee (name to be decided) is to be formed, as a joint Committee with Outseats Parish Council.  The role of this committee will include overseeing the Village Caretaker, liaison with the Village Centre Group, liaison with DDC over the Public Conveniences. 

It was resolved that the committee should be made up of 4 HP Cllrs. These will be Cllrs Cartledge,   

Olle, Jackson and Rodgers, with 2 members representing Outseats Parish Council. 

Also, a Mutual Interests Committee is to be set-up with a remit to look into ways of bringing the work of both Parish Councils closer together. Cllrs Cartledge, Wedgwood and Mander will be on this committee. Details of the full make-up and constitution of this committee are still to be worked out.

Clerking duties for the new committees are also still to be agreed.
Resolved: Clerk to liaise with OP Clerk regarding the new joint committees.

32.   The Minutes of the Meeting of 3rd April 2012 had been circulated and were signed by the Chair.
33. The Clerk reported on changes to the law affecting how Parish Councils operate which will come into effect through the Localism Act and will be phased in during 2012. This will involve introducing a Code of Conduct, changes to how members declare interests, and also HMRC will introduce changes to the way in which tax information is reported. Noted.
Financial Matters 
34.1 Resolved;  Monthly accounts for April were approved. 
34.2 The Accounts were approved for payment. Schedule appendix to minutes (paper copy).
34.3 Cheque signing arrangements for the next meeting – Cllrs Cartledge and Rodgers.
34.4 Butchers Car Park Rent. Resolved : Cllr Jackson having commercial rents expertise to review and propose the appropriate review/increase, to bring to June meeting (May 29th). 
34.5 The Chairman’s Allowance ; Resolved this will be £160.00.

Planning
35. There were no planning applications.
35.1 The planning appeal by Mr. T. Pritt, 6, The Dale was noted.

Recreation Committee
36.1 The minutes of the Recreation Committee Meeting of 10th April were noted.

36.2 Facility for payment for Pool Management purchases. A one off situation had been dealt with and no ongoing arrangement was thought necessary.

 Annual Reviews
37.1 The Finance Committee Reported that they had reviewed the Parish Council’s system of Internal Audit and it was satisfactory with two recommendations for additional measures. 1) A list of rents receivable was required, and 2) The system of how hours worked at the swimming pool were recorded needed to be more formalised.  Resolved that these additional measures would be put in place. 

Also, there needs to be a new Internal Auditor appointed for the forthcoming year.
37.2 Resolved: Clerk to establish the current situation regarding all Parish Council Policies and Terms of Reference to bring together and review/update.
37.3 Risk Assessment – a full review of Risk Assessment was in hand.
37.4 The Assets and Insurance arrangements have been reviewed and renewed. Noted There is a fixed term in place with our insurers.
37.5 The 2011/2012 Accounts had been approved.
37.6 Review of all other arrangements – Resolved: Hathersage Parish Council wish to thank all staff for their contribution during the last year. Also, Clerk to write to PDNPA to ask if there is any individual in the authority to whom we can particularly turn in matters relating specifically to Hathersage.

Correspondence
38. 1. Burial Ground Consecration – Resolved: Clerk to write to the Rev’d Katie Tupling to press for a definite autumn date for the consecration.
38.2 . Callow Bank . The Parish Council have written in the strongest terms to the various bodies concerned with proposed resurfacing of Callow Bank. The Parish Council have provided evidence that the track has never been suitable or intended for use by motorised vehicles. We are hopeful of a satisfactory outcome that the track will be adopted as a bridleway, but must await formal notice.  Noted.

38.3 Cllrs noted the National Parks Governance Consultation, and of the PDNPA Liason meeting which clashes with the July Parish Council meeting.
38.4 The Parish Council are aware that Highways Dept are dealing with damage to the dry stone wall near The Millstone. A request was received for the Parish Council to consider a personalised replacement sign for ‘Welcome to Hathersage.’ The Clerk had looked into costs and after consideration it was resolved that the Parish Council could not justify allocation of money for this at the present time, and the existing sign could be re-used. The Clerk will write to the resident to explain. 
Outseats Parish Council
39. 1 The minutes of the previous meeting of OPC were received. Particularly noted were items relating to Birley Lane and Quiet Lane.
39.2 Cllr Wain is to be Hathersage Parish Council Representative at the next Outseats Parish Council meeting on 28th May 2012.

Village Matters
40.1 Public Conveniences – there had been no response from Peter Foley of DDDC regarding the work to be done on the Public Conveniences.
40.2 The Village Centre Group have advised they intend to submit planning application for a ‘Heart of Hathersage’ development before the end of May. A member of the public had raised concerns with the Parish Council about several aspects of the plans. Also, individual cllrs had identified aspects of the plans which will incur substantial additional costs over and above the actual value of the development (e.g. resiting of telegraph post) and cause difficulties of access etc for current users of properties in the area. It was resolved that the Clerk will write to ask for a meeting with OPC, HPC and the Village Centre Group to scrutinise the plans with appropriate rigour and discuss funding proposals before submission of planning application.
40.3 Resolved – Clerk to ensure there is an item in Hathersage News to advise residents that the minutes of all meetings will be posted on the website, this particularly on occasions when it is not possible to get the minutes themselves into the magazine because of the timing of the deadline. 

41.  There was nothing for circulation this month.

All DALC Circulars had been circulated by email.
42.  Date of next meeting was confirmed as 29th May 2012, at 7.30 p.m. The Sampson Room, The Memorial Hall.
43. No items for the next agenda were noted.

The meeting closed at 9.30 p.m.
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